Minutes of a Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Aspermont Independent School District
October 18, 2021

At a regular meeting of the Aspermont Independent School District Board of
Trustees held on October 18, 2021 members Jared Bell, Bay Hecht, Brandon
Criswell, Dana Berry, Ray Bradley, Jennifer Hodges, and Lorenzo Calamaco were
present along with Superintendent Zach Morris. Charla Leonard, Jaxon Hodges,
Anya Mullen, Jeff Hurt, Trent and Shasta Van Meter, Tiffany Potts, Ashley and
Hadlee Bell, and Melva Rojas were also in attendance.

Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m with Mr. Van Meter leading the invocation
and Jared Bell leading the pledges.

No one addressed the Board in an open forum.

The campus principal’s recognized the ‘Hornet Strong’ student and staff of the
month to begin the meeting. Mr. Van Meter recognized Hadlee Bell from the third
grade and Mrs. Shasta Van Meter, second grade teacher. Mrs. Potts recognized
Jaxon Hodges, sixth grader, as student of the month. Melva Rojas was recognized
as the secondary staff member of the month.

Bay Hecht made a motion to approve the minutes from September 20, 2021.
Motion was seconded by Ray Bradley. All in favor.

Motion was made by Ray Bradley to approve the bills from October. Bay Hecht
seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Bay Hecht went on to make a motion to approve the AISD Board Goals. Jennifer
Hodges seconded the motion, motion carried.

Next, Brandon Criswell made a motion to increase the cafeteria meal prices.
Student lunch will increase to $3.15, adult lunch will increase to $3.90, and adult
breakfast will increase to $1.75. Ray Bradley seconded the motion. All were in
favor.

Mr. Van Meter spoke on the awards and honors students were receiving and the
positive impact they have seen from them.
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Mrs. Potts notified the Board enrollment was up by 3 students. Juniors and Seniors
would be busy with ACT, manufacturing field trip, College and Career Day, and
ACT workshop. Cross Country was successful with all runners advancing to
Regionals. Practice UIL congress meet and Senior volleyball night are coming up,
as well as the District FFA meet.

Superintendent Morris addressed the board regarding budget and investment
reports up to date, 18% of revenues has been received while only 11% has been
spent. The Fall Festival went well with a big turnout. Hornet Council has a
community clean up day planned and Thanksgiving meal will be November 17,
2021.

Brandon Criswell made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Lorenzo Calamaco. All
in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 6:58 p.m.

The next regular meeting will be held on November 15th, 2021.

For the Board of Trustees:
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